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The Trustees Meeting scheduled for 2nd September has been put back to 9th September at 7.30pm in the hall meeting room.
Evening badminton will commence again on 11th September at 8pm

COMMUNITY SHOP AND POST OFFICE
The situation regarding volunteers is becoming critical at times as reliance on a few people to help run the shop and PO inevitably places a greater burden on those who regularly give up their time.

Roughly 20 people now help, but of course not all can commit regularly and with holidays and other calls upon their time some days there are none.

We fully understand that those who work full time, have other commitments or physically simply cannot assist are unable to share the load, but even one hour a week would be useful.  We especially need help at opening and closing times or when the PO is busy.  

Saturday and Sunday mornings we have become dependent on such a small pool of volunteers there could shortly be a weekend when the shop will not open on time, or worse, not open at all.

These comments are not intended as criticism of those who help or have helped, simply a statement of fact.  The volunteers we do have are phenomenal and the Manager works above and beyond her hours of duty, but like everyone else is entitled to her holiday, someone has to cover even if it is only one day at a time. 

Support by way of sales has been very encouraging over the past two months, so thank you everyone in that respect.  Indeed if the turnover were to increase sufficiently to produce a decent surplus then another paid position could be created and help alleviate the volunteer problem.
In addition to providing the parish with a convenience store and Post Office the shop also acts as a focal collection point for the FOOD BANK as well as hosting collections for several charities.

As an example our generous customers have donated £280.70 to the Devon Air Ambulance and the past two Poppy Collections raised £223.69.

THE VILLAGE INN LUNCH CLUB 
Lunch club.   Thursday 5th September 2013. Book on 01409 211200.
ART CLUB 
The Art Club meets every 2nd Thursday in the month 1pm to 4 pm at The Village Hall.  Everyone welcome. Enquiries to Sue Lugger 01409 221640 and Rhonda Fry 221200
62nd ASHWATER AGRICULTURAL SHOW
A BIG THANK YOU to everyone who braved the awful weather to support the 62nd Ashwater Agricultural Show.  After such a long spell of fine weather the show was unfortunate to fall on probably the worst day of the summer, however this did not put a stop to proceedings!  The Committee is extremely grateful to everyone who came along despite the weather, ensuring the day was worthwhile and enjoyable.  Entries were strong, particularly the cattle and sheep classes which were 60% up on 2012.  Fur and Feather classes were also well represented and an amazing 30 young handlers came along to demonstrate their excellent skills with both cattle and sheep.

Horse classes commenced bright and earlier with a reasonable number of entries considering the weather!  The children however were not a bit bothered by it, with many insisting on taking part in the clear round show jumping and Gymkhana during the worst of the rain.  Pony classes also took place and the highest number of entries was seen in the novelty classes.  At the same time the family fun dog show was enjoyed by an array of fine dogs and their rather rain soaked owners.

This year’s show was officially opened by the President, Mr Bill Harper following a parade of vintage tractors in the main ring where Mr Harper awarded ‘Presidents choice award‘ to a beautifully restored example of a 1951 Series 2 Field Marshall tractor, owned by Peter Treleven.   This was followed by a parade of the South Tetcott Hunt hounds before an afternoon of show jumping took place.

The committee would like to say a big thank you to all those who generously sponsored classes including Kivells, Mole Valley Farmers, Mr and Mrs S J Griffin, Mr and Mrs P Moon, Carey Valley Woodlands, Mr A Ogborne, Tamar Milling, Dave Lawrence and Adrian Cann Contracting.

The show saw many prize winners, the results can be found on the village website www.ashwaterparish.org.uk
The Committee would like to reiterate its sincere thanks to all our sponsors, programme advertisers and donors for their generous support of this year’s show as well as to our President, Mr Bill Harper for carrying out his role admirably and keeping our spirits up when the weather was against us.  In addition the Chairman would like to say a huge thank you to everyone involved, the members of the committee and all those non-members, family and friends who also generously gave their time to make the show a success, helping in preparation, setting up, fetching and carrying, selling dance tickets, lending equipment, providing refreshments, running bars, parking cars and more, as well as clearing up afterwards!  Finally a very big thank you to everyone who came and supported the show on the day, entered classes and took part in activities!  Without the help and support of so many people the show would not be possible, so once again, thank you!
CRAFT AND PRODUCE FAIR - SATURDAY 21st SEPTEMBER
A Craft and Produce Fair will be held in the Parish Hall between 1pm and 4pm on Saturday 21st September.  A wide range of local crafts and produce available. Including Fresh Meat, Vegetables, Cards, Jewellery, Jams, Handmade Soaps, Knitted items, Wooden items and many more. Come along and have a chat and a cuppa and you might find that special gift as well.
ASHWATER HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY
Thank you to every one who took part in the show, making it another successful one despite the monsoon!  Various vases, dishes etc were left behind after the show please ring Fiona on 01409 221403, if you have anything missing.
Please note we have had to change the date of the A.G.M. to OCTOBER 14th at 7.30pm when we hope for a good attendance to discuss the year’s events and conduct the usual formalities.

ASHWATER SCHOOL STEEL BAND.

In view of the tremendous popularity and enjoyment both children and adults are getting from our steel band, Chris and Tony March have decided to run a monthly band night in the Village Hall.

We hope that past and present pupils of the band will attend each month and that adults will also come and learn to play these tuned instruments.

We have spoken to several parents and older children who have expressed a keen interest in playing and we are hoping those who have moved up to secondary school will come along to help and to continue to play.

Please come along to play [or just listen].

There will be a small donation to pay for the cost of hire of the Hall [50p school children,£1 adults and families £1-50].

We have decided on the 1st Monday in each month beginning 7th.October 2013. 6-00pm to 8-30pm

We have used these timings to allow for children’s bed time, if the timings don't work they can be amended.

DO COME ALONG, BOTH YOUNG AND OLDER.
ASHWATER WALKING GROUP 27th SEPTEMBER and 25th OCTOBER

The September walk will be around Marhamchurch. We aim to meet in the Ashwater Village Hall car park at 10:30am and then form groups to car share to travel to Marhamchurch for 11:00am. 

The October walk will be at Grenofen Bridge just the other side of Tavistock. The walks are not particularly arduous and go along the river through very pretty woodland to Watersmeet where the rivers Tavy and Walkham converge, a good spot for coffee, so participants may like to bring a flask. The walk also takes in aspects of Dartmoor. 

It takes about 40 minutes to get there so I propose starting from the Ashwater car park at 9.30am, so we are not rushing to get to the pub for lunch. 

If you are interested in joining this informal walking group, please contact Andrew Patterson on 01409 211174.

ASHWATER PARISH COUNCIL
Housing Development in Ashwater – correspondences has been received by the parish council regarding how the selection of occupants is made for the proposed development. A copy of the correspondence will be placed on the website. Please note that at the time of the parish council meeting permission has not been granted.

Parish Plan – if you have not received a copy, please contact any parish councillor or copies are available in the shop.

Potholes – the parish council regularly contact Devon County Council regarding pot holes that appear in the roads. Members of the public can also contact the council direct with any problems by emailing www.devon.gov.uk/pothole or they can call 0845 1551004.

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 11 September at 7.30pm.
ASHWATER CHURCH
Services during September

Sunday 1st September

9.30am Morning Worship 

Sunday 8th September

9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 15th September

9.30am Said Holy Communion

Sunday 22nd September

9.30am Holy Communion
ASHWATER METHODIST CHURCH
There will be no service at Chapel during September as the Chapel is now closed.  There will be a service of Thanksgiving in October, the date to be arranged,
COMMUNITIES NEED YOUR HELP!

COMMUNITY TRANSPORT ORGANISATIONS NEED CAR AND MINIBUS DRIVERS

Torridge Community Transport and Go North Devon, who between them cover most of North Devon and Torridge are particularly looking for volunteer minibus drivers.  Other more local schemes are always looking for volunteer car drivers.

Eventually, no matter how fit and well we are now, not being able to drive is probably an unavoidable fact of life for us all.  Young, older, ill and disabled people are finding it increasingly difficult to find transport, and over time they risk becoming isolated and losing touch with day to day life in their community.
Can you help?

If you like people and driving, would you be able to find time to help people who are stuck at home get out and about?

Community Transport groups across North Devon and Torridge are looking for people to drive their wheelchair accessible minibuses and smaller vehicles.  These are wonderful organisations that offer door to door, easy to access services that help people keep their independence.

What's in it for the passengers?

Freedom, independence and the ability to lead an everyday life, simple really.

What is in it for you?

Fun, knowing you have made a difference and the satisfaction of keeping a valuable service alive.

You will receive, at no cost to you, certificated minibus and passenger assistance training.  If you are looking for work, it will be a great addition to your CV and you will be able to get references to help you move on to paid work.

Drivers tell us:

“I don’t know why I do it, I just love it and hopefully if I do this now, there will be someone there to help me when I need this service.” 

“I was a bit worried about my first journey with a group of pensioners and thought it would be very dull.  How wrong I was, they were so funny and life affirming I nearly had to stop the bus I was laughing so much!”  

“I do enjoy driving the minibus for the excursion trips.  It's about making sure everyone has a great day out.  For me that means I have a great day too.”

"It feels really good helping local folk get where they need to.  I get to meet some lovely people and it gets me out of the house too!."  

“To be honest I was worried about having my driving assessed, but is was great fun, I picked up loads of little tips, got rid of some bad habits and I reckon I am a better driver for it!”

What next?

Give us a call!  

For more information about minibus driving and Community Transport groups in your area please contact:

Tim or Jo at North Devon Access to Services Project on 01271 866300 or email tim@ndvs.org.uk or jo@ndvs.org.uk .

Advertising in the Newsletter

Small adverts cost £10 per issue and help to cover the cost of paper and printing, which are otherwise donated or paid from parish council funds raised through the local precept.
Distribution of Newsletters

My thanks to those who provide articles for and distribute the newsletters.  If you know of anybody who did not receive a copy please let me know: copies will always be available at the Village Shop, Parish Hall and in the Village Inn.  Any information for inclusion in or offers to help please contact Ivan Buxton on 01409 221073, e-mail ibuxton16@btinternet.com.  Don’t forget to visit the Ashwater Website www.ashwaterparish.org.uk [image: image1.png]
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Comment: Bob Dylan once sang ‘the times they are a changin’ and that is certainly true about Ashwater and the surrounding Parishes.  No less than 25 wind turbines are either consented or in planning.  Likewise 6 solar farms, a slurry lagoon and a housing development have been passed or are being considered by Planners .  No matter if you are for or against this manner of change, one thing is certain, if they all proceed to full development Ashwater will be altered significantly and not necessarily for the better. 


Newsletter:  Please forward contributions to �HYPERLINK "mailto:ibuxton16@btinternet.com"�ibuxton16@btinternet.com� or telephone 01409 221073 by Wednesday 25th September 2013 for inclusion in the next issue. 


 Events in the hall (unless otherwise stated)


2nd September – Photo Group, 7.30pm


5th  September – Lunch Club, Village Inn


9th September- Hall Trustees Meeting 7.30pm


11th September – Parish Council Meeting 7.30pm


12th September – Art Club 1pm – 4pm


21st  September – Craft Fair1pm to 4pm


27th September Walking Group, meet in Hall Car Park 10.30am


Advance Notice


7th October – Steel Band Practice 6pm





Ashwater Hall – Bookings and enquiries


Tel: 01409 211213


Email:Bob.griggs1@btopenworld.com





Ashwater Shop





Hours:	Mon – Frid: 8.30am to 5.00pm


	Saturday: 8.30am to 1.00pm


	Sunday: 8.30am to 12 Noon





Post Office


Hours:	Mon – Frid: 9.00am to 4.30pm


Saturday:	 Closed


Sunday:	 Closed





Telephone: 01409 211192


Place a regular order and it will be ready for your collection
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